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A Message from Pastor Carstens: 

Dear Family of GRACE: 

At this writing, I am humbled to say thank you for permitting Linda and me the opportunity to have worked 

with and served as your pastor for the past 16 months.  It’s been quite a “trip” right?  I pray that UNITY IN JE-

SUS be our perpetual goal and that which we’ve all worked so hard for will continue to be blessed in 2019.  As 

a congregation of friends in Christ, you’ve come far.  Our prayer for you is for your community happiness and 

success together in our Savior’s work. 

Linda and I sincerely wanted to take one last opportunity to THANK ALL OF YOU for keeping us in your 

prayers during our time of service at GRACE.  We’ve come a long way, but there’s still so much that lies be-

fore you as you await the new under-shepherd who will join you soon.  Together you will work with him to 

experience new and exciting things at GRACE.  The BEST is ahead for all of you.  All of you ---  the BLL, the 

Elders, the musicians, Amazing Grace Preschool, the Body of Christ in this place called GRACE  ---  will need 

to “step-up’ your efforts of good stewardship of Time, Talent and Treasure as you await your new pastor..  You 

will NEVER BE ALONE in your concerns, for Jesus is always with you.   

To that end, let UNITY OF SPIRIT & COMMITMENT to our Lord Jesus Christ and His mission be your 

guide.  Encourage one another.  Seek to heal when needed.  Pray fervently for each other and for this congrega-

tion.  Pray for the work of your Call Committee and the new pastor which God has already chosen for GRACE, 

our Circuit Visitor, our District President and our beloved Synod. 

Linda and I will be off on new adventures too in 2019.  It’s our hope to put a Caribbean cruise together in Janu-

ary and start plans for a long anticipated trip to Alaska in our truck camper this Summer.  Of course there are 

plans to see our children and grandchildren and visit family too.  The possibilities are amazing and it’s an excit-

ing time for us as 2019 begins.  We appreciate your thoughts and prayers as we travel.  If you’d like to follow 

our antics on Facebook, we’re there! Linda =   LindaGary Carstens and I’m  =  GaryLinda Carstens. 

We have not sold our Pensacola house yet and I have some VA things to do here too.  Therefore, like the 

“proverbial bad penny,”  it’s our hope that when we’re in town, that we’ll have opportunity to see each other in 

worship again. 

For everyone who remembered us with so many kind and wonderful Christmas cards, gifts, lunches and din-

ners --- THANK YOU!   

 

“This is the day the Lord has made.  Let us REJOICE and be glad in it!” 

 

Rev. Dr. Gary J. Carstens-Pastor  pastor@gracepensacola.org 

John Brooks-Youth Director  youthministry@gracepensacola.org 

Allison Daseler-Sunday School Director sundayschooldirector@gracepensacola.org 

 

Office Staff: 

Nathan Krause-Ministry Assistant  graceprayers@bellsouth.net 

Sherri Adkisson-Office Manager  grace@gracepensacola.org 

Terena Parish-Finance Assistant  gracefinance@bellsouth.net 

Rich Trampe-Office Volunteer 

Karen Ducker-Facilities  

Board of Lay Leaders: 

 Dan Klug President  Jon Navarro Vice President 

 Virginia Bunde Treasurer  Karin Moore Secretary 

 Mike Weis At Large Member Celeste Scott At Large Member 

Amazing Grace Preschool: 

 

Amy Onkka-Director  

graceprek@bellsouth.net 

Financial Review Board: 

 

Shelley Evans 

Alan Sabanosh 

Virginia Bunde 

 



BLL:   

The Board of Lay Leaders 

will meet on Tuesday, 

January 15th.  You can 

contact your BLL by 

email: 

bll@gracepensacola.org 

LWML Mites:   

The year to date total col-

lected for LWML mites is 

201.00.   Thank you to 

everyone who has given 

their mites!  Please save 

your small change  

(MITES) and place them in the little wooden 

church building that sits on the counter in the 

Welcome Center.  Thank You! 

GRACE NEWS & NOTES 

Book Club 

The book club will meet on 

Monday, January 28th at 

10:00a.m. in the office confer-

ence room. The reading selec-

tion for January is The Last Summer at Chel-

sea Beach by Pan Jenoff. 

Men’s Fellowship Breakfast 

Saturday, January 12 at 
8:00a.m. in the Fellowship 
Hall.  Come and enjoy a 
good, hot cup of coffee, 
breakfast, and  fellowship 
with the men at Grace. 

  Youth Book Store 

Have you checked out the 

youth used book store in 

the welcome center?  We 

have books for everyone at 

great prices!   

Do you have books that 

you can donate to the 

youth group?  Please drop them by the office.   

We appreciate your support.  All proceeds 

from the book store go to help fund the youth 

group trip to National Youth Gathering 2019 in 

Minneapolis, Minnesota next summer! 

 

OWLS:  The January OWLS lunch and program will be 
January 9th at 11:30 am.  January seems to have people 
looking at their health.  This year we decided to have  
Brenda Clemons from Emerald Coast Hospice come to 
talk to us about a difficult subject, Alzheimer’s/dementia.  
Have your questions ready.  Our luncheon for this month 
is going to be soup & salad.  Please bring a soup, salad,  
or a dessert.  Looking forward to seeing you on the 9th. 

Greetings from Your Elders:   

We would like to welcome Pastor Paul  Wargo to Grace as he kindly has agreed to preach on Sundays through April.  He and his 

wife, Judy,  have attended Grace while down here for the winter months.  You likely have seen or met the Wargo’s at worship ser-

vices.   Your Elders have worked diligently and continue to do so ensuring we have pulpit support throughout our pastoral vacancy. 

With God's help we believe this has been addressed and we are in a good position to welcome a new pastor. Pray for the success of 

our call committee. 

The Elders will also be concentrating on ensuring each member of the congregation has an Elder assigned to them so a member can 

contact an Elder directly for any questions or assistance. The Elders will also continue to seek members to act as ushers during the 

worship services. If you would like to serve as an usher, please contact an Elder. 

The current Board of Elders consists of; Bruce Dietly (Head Elder), Tim Daseler, Rob Krauss, Steve Bevans, Don Butler, Kevin 

Hammer, Mike Holloway, John Cocking, Lester Poppe, Lee Poppe. 

If you require pastoral support or just have questions during the absence of a Pastor, please feel free to contact an Elder.  You can 

email the elders:   elders@gracepensacola.org. 

 

Elder’s Meeting 

Monday, January 7 

6:30p.m.   

elders@gracepensacola.org 

Backpack Ministry: 

Thanks to all of you that donated funds, food 

and Thrivent action team gift cards that allowed 

us to deliver 12 food baskets and hams to Holm 

elementary school.  Also heartfelt gratitude to 

those that shopped, packed, wrapped and deliv-

ered the baskets.  All of the families were grate-

ful and many hugs were exchanged.  One of the 

families that we helped had fond memories of attending Grace in the past 

and hopes to make it back in the future.  The weekly deliveries to Holm will 

resume Thursday January 10th. 

Wednesday Women’s Bible Study: 

The Wednesday night Women’s Bible Study will 
begin a new study, Having a Mary Heart in a 
Martha World on Wednesday, January 10, at 6 
p.m. in the large conference room in the office 
section.     

 

Having a Mary Heart in a Martha World, pro-
vides a thoughtful, personal, practical and encouraging look at con-
trasting sisters of the Bible - Mary and Martha, the friends of Jesus - 
to gently show readers how they can deepen their devotion, 
strengthen their service, and experience less stress and greater joy. In 
this ten-session study we are extended the same invitation that  Jesus 
gave to these sisters of Bethany: Come to Me.   We would love to 
have you join us on Wednesdays at 6 p.m. for study and fellowship.  
If you would like to order the study book or want more information 
see Harriet McClung, hrmcclung@gmail.com or call 221-4765.   

From the Financial Review Committee: 

Financial Status as of November 30, 2018        

        

 Beginning Operating Account Balance  $43,485.59   Additional Funds on Hand   

  November Income $35,369.57     Memorial Fund/Savings $208,889.22  

  November Expenses ($33,030.71)   New Pastor's Moving Expenses $21,271.15  

  Transfer to Moving Expenses ($6,500.00)   LCMS Extension Fund $52,249.17  

 Ending Operating Account Balance  $39,324.45     $282,409.54  

        

 The Operating Account balance of $39,324.45 includes $12,576.02 of designated funds.  This leaves $26,748.43 in the Gen-

eral Fund for the normal operation of the church.  Please feel free to contact Shelley Evans at sevans1805@gmail.com if you have 

any questions or concerns or would like further details regarding these figures.       

 

 

 

 

 

Growing in Grace... 

Children’s & Adults Classes 

9:OOa.m. Sundays 

Contact Allison Daseler 

OFFICE HOURS:   

Monday, Dec. 31  Open  9:00a.m.—2:00p.m. 

Tuesday, Jan. 1    Closed 

Wednesday, January 2     Normal Hours 9:00a.m.—

2:00p.m. Resume 



CHOIR  

PRACTICE  

RESUMES  

WEDNESDAY 

JANUARY 9TH!   

2018-2019 Church Year Calendar Series C (12/31-4/18) YOUTH NYG 

 FUNDRAISER 

Saturday, January 26 

Dinner 5:30p.m.  

Concert 7:00p.m. 

Please RSVP for dinner! 

Donations appreciated to 

help fund the youth trip to 

2019 NYG in Minnesota this 

summer! 

CD’s Available for 

Purchase! 

 

 

 

Amazing Grace Preschool Students will return to school the 

week of January 7th!  

Preschool  Ice Day:  Wed/Thurs. January 16 & 

17th (4’s separate days) 

 

 

Martin Luther King Jr. Holiday:  January 21 PreK Closed 

 

Pajama & Bear Day:  Wed/Thurs. January  30 

& 31 (4’s separate days) 
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